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DRAFT- 10/21/2010
FINAL –10/28/2010
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For October 14, 2010 
	Introduction   

    and

Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Middle School Cafeteria.

     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Manuela Huerta, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.    

	Pledge &                

Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance to the U.S. flag was led by Andrew Barnhart and Istlaly Cardenas led the pledge to the New Mexico Flag.  The Mission Statement was read by Mrs. Huerta.   

	Superintendent's 

Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent Nava 
           Dr. David Garcia, GMS Principal, welcomed everyone to Gadsden Middle School.  He said that the Elev8 Micro Society students baked a cake for Superintendent Nava and the Board.  The GMS band under the direction of Mr. Frank Chacon performed a few selections.  

           Superintendent Nava introduced Athletic Director Bump Elliot.  Mr. Elliot presented information expanding participation opportunities with the no cut policy for middle school sports.  Mr. Elliott explained how many schools each middle school will play.  He explained that El Paso schools play different dates for soccer and are not included in the district’s middle school soccer schedule.  
           Superintendent Nava announced that the N.M. Public Education Department recognized Mrs. Selma Nevarez and the Special Education Department on receiving the Determination of Meets Requirements under the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA) for the 2009-2010 school year.  

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      Mrs. Viramontes thanked Mr. Elliot for his work on the no cut policy.  She congratulated the GHS Volleyball team and hopes they will go a long way.  She congratulated Santa Teresa Elementary on their Blue Ribbon Achievement ceremony where they were given a proclamation signed by Governor Richardson and Dr. Susanna Murphy, Secretary of Education.  STE was also recognized by the Dona Ana County Commissioners.  They proclaimed October 13th  as STE Day.  Mrs. Viramontes reminded everyone that the Gadsden Board members would be hosting a Region VII board meeting on October 26th at Chaparral High School.  Mrs. Viramontes announced and congratulated Maria Saenz; for being selected by the NM School Boards Association as Board Member of the Year.  She will be honored at the December meeting in Santa Fe.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members: 
Mr. Ford congratulated and thanked Ms. Saenz for her guidance and well deserved recognition.  Mr. Ford attended a Chaparral cohort meeting.  He thanked the principals for their work at their respective schools. 

	
	Secretary Saenz thanked Dr. Garcia for hosting the meeting and Mr. Chacon and the GMS band and commented how much she enjoyed the strong percussion sound.   She thanked Mr. Elliot for his work on the no cut policy, which will help making sports more competitive.  Ms. Saenz said she keeps hearing the good news about the GHS volleyball team and hopes to go to a game to watch them play.  She complimented Mrs. Nevarez and told her she knew she would do a good job and is glad she is still with the district.  Ms. Saenz thanked Mrs. Viramontes for nominating her and said it was easy working with the board and they all work well together.  She thanked Ms. Nava for doing a wonderful job working hard for the district.  

	
	Daniel Castillo thanked both Dr. Garcia and Mr. Chacon.  He congratulated Ms. Saenz on her well deserved recognition.  Mr. Castillo commented that he had gone to the Aggie game where they had a flyer recognizing Gadsden for their participation in the TEWP fundraiser.  

	
	Manuela Huerta thanked Mr. Elliot for his work on the no cut policy, which helps the students that want to participate in sports.  Mrs. Huerta congratulated Ms. Saenz on her well deserved recognition.  

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative - None

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda without modification. Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried. 

	School Board Minutes 
	5.  A.   Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the September 23, 2010 school board   minutes.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  
      B.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the October 4, 2010 school board minutes.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.   Open Forum:  None 

	
	8.  Action Items:   

	G.O. Bond Resolution G.I.S.D. GO School Building Bonds , Series 2010
	A. Steve Suggs, Chief Financial Officer and Paul Cassidy from RBC Capital Markets Directing Manager were present to answer any questions the Board might have.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the G. O. Bond Resolution G. I. S. D. GO School Building Bonds; Series 2010.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	NMSU Office of Teacher Candidate Preparation  (OTCP) MOU and Waiver
	B. Superintendent Nava said the MOU between NMSU, Gadsden, and Las Cruces Schools addresses budgetary constraints impacting the district’s ability to employ an adequate number of classroom educators to accommodate current enrollment by placing and compensating Teacher Candidates (TC) in classrooms.  The waiver request is a requirement for instances when a substitute is placed in a classroom for more than 45 days.   Barbara Browder, Human Resources Associate Superintendent and Superintendent Nava addressed concerns from the Board.  A letter notifying the parents of this information will be generated. 
Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the NMSU Office of Teacher Candidate Preparation (OTCP) MOU and Substitute Exceeding 45 Day Limit Waiver.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended  August 31, 2010
	A. Steve Suggs, Chief Financial Officer presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of July 31, 2010.  Mr. Suggs said that in an effort to be green, both the budget and the monthly budget reports would be posted on the district’s web site under the Finance Department. 

	Change November 11, 2010 Board Meeting – Veteran’s Day 
	B. Superintendent Nava informed the Board the November 11th board meeting falls on Veterans Day and the district is closed that day.  It was recommended that the meeting be moved to Wednesday, November 10th.  

	Supplemental Educational Services MOU 
	C. Ann Steinhoff, Federal Programs Director, presented the Board with information on the Memorandum of Understanding for Supplemental Educational Services providers developed by the district’s attorneys.  This MOU would be signed by each SES provider prior to providing services.    

	Public School Capital Outlay Application, 2010-2011
	D. Richard Chavez, Associate Superintendent for Support Services, informed the Board about the priority listing on the PSCO Application.  Mr. Chavez explained that DPA has been re-evaluated but has not moved up on the priority list.  He stated DPA might have to be considered internally and funded with bond money.  

	El Paso Electric SCORE Plus Program 
	E. El Paso Electric Company representatives, Billie Massey and Paul Royalty presented information on the SCORE Plus Program which was just started in New Mexico and has been successful in Texas.  This program helps with lighting, HVAC, roofing - $137 a kw and 3.5 cents a kwh.  This program is at no cost to the district.  An MOU will be presented for approval at the next board meeting.  

	STMS Easement
	F. Richard Chavez, Associate Superintendent for Support Services, told the Board of the City of Sunland Park request for a sewer line easement between STMS and the Sports Park that is currently under construction.  

	NMSBA Policy Renewal 
	G. Superintendent Nava told the Board that the NMSBA policy services needs to be renewed.  The district receives updates and recommendations for policies.  

	
	10.  Closed Session:

	
	       Mr. Ford made the motion to go into closed personnel session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions and real property pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss purchase of land.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:37 p.m.

	Reconvene 
	11.  Mr. Ford made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:46 p.m.   

	Adjournment
	12.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:48 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
Maria E. Saenz, School Board Secretary
        Jennifer Viramontes, School Board President
     Minutes taken by Elisa Saénz    
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